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Chesapeake Employers Insurance Announces Election of 3 Board Members at 2022 
Annual Policyholder Meeting 
 
(TOWSON, Md.) — Chesapeake Employers’ Insurance Company, Maryland’s largest writer of workers’ 

compensation insurance, announced the election of Sally Jameson, Keturah Harley, and Franklin J. Hajek, Jr. to 

the company’s Board of Directors, effective immediately. Each member will serve a 5-year term. The election 

took place on June 30, 2022, during the company’s annual policyholder meeting. 

 

Tom Phelan, Chesapeake Employers Insurance CEO, thanked board member Maria Tildon, whose term expired 

on June 30, 2022. “Ms. Tildon served on the Board of Chesapeake Employers Insurance since 2014,” said Mr. 

Phelan. “She has led and contributed to multiple board committees and played a vital role in leading this 

organization during her eight-year tenure. I thank her for her many years of dedicated service.” 

 

Sally Jameson, Board Member 

Sally Jameson has served as a member of the Maryland House of Delegates from 2002 to 

2018. She possesses extensive experience as a member and employee of labor unions. 

Ms. Jameson was elected to the Chesapeake Employers Board to serve a five-year term. 

 

 

 

 

 

Keturah Harley, Board Member 

Keturah Harley, who was first appointed to the Chesapeake Employers Board by Governor 

Larry Hogan in 2019,  was elected to serve a five-year term with the organization. Ms. 

Harley is Chief Managing Attorney-Advisor in the Litigation and Customer Support Office 

for the Board of Veteran Appeals.  
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Franklin J. Hajek, Jr., Board Member 

Franklin J. Hajek, Jr., who was first appointed to the Chesapeake Employers Board by 

Governor Larry Hogan in 2018, was elected to serve a five-year term for the company. 

Mr. Hajek is the Managing Principal of Frank Hajek & Associates, a Certified Public 

Accounting firm located in Harford County, Md. 

 

Members of the 2022 Board of Directors for Chesapeake Employers Insurance include:  

Board Chair Suzanne Carter Thompson; Vice Chair John J. Scott, Jr.; Member Tedd 

Alexander; Member Spencer P. Cavalier; Member Franklin J. Hajek; Member Keturah 

Harley; Member Martin G. Madden; Member Jason Schupp; and Member Sally Jameson.  

 

The transformation of the Chesapeake Employers Board of Directors from being entirely appointed by the 

Governor of the State of Maryland to having seven of its nine directors elected by its policyholders has 

concluded with the close of the 2022 election and annual meeting of the policyholders. 

 

About Chesapeake Employers 

Chesapeake Employers’ Insurance Company is Maryland’s largest writer of workers’ compensation insurance. It 

is a nonprofit, non-stock, private corporation. Chesapeake Employers has served as a continuous, guaranteed 

source for fairly priced workers’ compensation insurance since 1914. 
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